
September 13, 2017 

A regular meeting of the Hume Town Board; Fillmore; Allegany County, New York 

was held on September 13, 2017 at the Wide Awake Club Library, 22 North 

Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York in the McGlynn Community Room at 7 PM. 

Officials in attendance were: Supervisor Dennis Ricketts; Councilmembers: 

Darlene Mason, Christopher Austin and Daniel Miller; Superintendent of 

Highways Kevin Peet; Deputy Town Clerk Sharon Smith and Town Clerk Susan 

Bodnar.  Councilman Bruce Hinz was absent. 

Supervisor Ricketts called the meeting to order at 7PM by reciting the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag. 

MINUTES 

Councilwoman Mason requested a revision of the August 9, 2017 meeting 

minutes. She asked that the amount of the Porch project to be changed from 

$3,000.00 to $4,200.00. Superintendent Peet asked to revise that the Chips 

money is for this year and not 2018.  Councilman Austin motioned to accept the 

minutes with the revisions.  Councilwoman Mason seconded.  4 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

COMMUNITY FORUM 

Attorney Richard Buck and Code Enforcement Officer Kevin Marjorum were 

present to bring the Board up to speed with property maintenance cases of 

Hennard and Austin that they are working on. 

 

Gail Richardson, a candidate for the Allegany County Legislator, was present to 

introduce herself. 

 

Gerry Brown of Liberty Street was present to discuss a drainage issue he is having 

with his property from run off from the street. 

 

WATER/SEWER 

Derek Anderson of MRB Engineers was present to give an update and feedback 

from the Wastewater Plant Study.  Mr. Anderson talked about the Water System 



needs. A motion was made by Councilman Miller to look for grants for the older 

lines on the system. Councilman Austin seconded. 4 ayes.  0 noes. 

 

Lilly Milliman asked for forgiveness on a bill on a property that she purchased 

through auction, she also requested that the meter be removed from the 

property.  The Board moved to forgive ½ of the bill amount and remove the meter 

from the billing system.  Councilman Austin motioned and Supervisor Ricketts 

seconded.  4 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

PARTIAL PAYMENT OF TAXES 

The Town of Hume Board opted out of receiving partial payment of property 

taxes and decided to look into credit card payment instead. Councilman Miller 

motioned, Councilman Austin seconded. 4 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Councilman Austin moved to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel 

issues. Councilwoman Mason seconded.  4 ayes. 0 noes. 

Councilman Austin moved to come out of Executive Session. Councilwoman 

Mason seconded.  4 ayes. 0 noes. 

 

 

BILLS AND REPORTS 

Councilwoman Mason moved to accept all bills as written.  Councilman Austin 

seconded.  4 ayes. 0 noes.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilwoman Mason moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Austin 

seconded the motion.  4 ayes. 0 noes.  

 

A regular meeting of the Town of Hume, Fillmore, New York will be held on 

September 13, 2017 at the Wide Awake Club Library, 22 North Genesee Street, 

Fillmore, New York. 

 



Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Susan Bodnar 

Town Clerk 

Town of Hume 

 

(General-$6,741.52; Highway-$6,633.51; Fire Protection-$292.66; Lighting District 

#1-$292.66; Lighting District #2-$338.95; Lighting District #3-$808.83; Sewer 

District-$12,594.65 and Consolidated Water District-$13,110.84.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


